Frettenham Primary School Hainford Primary School Horsford Primary School Old Catton Junior School White Woman Lane School St. Faiths' Primary School



Ashley Best-White Executive Headteacher

17 July 2020

Dear Parents / Carers

The governing body of the Nebula Federation would like to thank you all for your support and cooperation during these truly testing times. The teachers and staff within all the schools have found this to be so helpful and supportive during what has been a challenging time for everyone.

A pandemic is something none of us have experienced before and thus we found ourselves following both national and local guidelines that had been produced the previous evening, and generally doing the best we possibly could under the circumstances.

The schools' primary concerns throughout the past months has been the health and wellbeing of our pupils and their families, as well as the staff in all of the schools, whilst at the same time providing education for your children in different ways.

We do appreciate the difficulties experienced by many families at having suddenly found yourselves having to support your children at home for long periods. We would like to reassure you all that we understand our pupils will have been able to do varying amounts of learning. On their return to school, the teachers will be targeting filling the gaps and we ask for your understanding and cooperation in the various ways this will be achieved. The overriding aim of the school is pupil well-being and education to enable them to reach their full potential.

The governors also acknowledge the tremendous support the staff have been providing to families in various ways and on your behalf, at the most recent Governors' meeting recorded a special thank you to all staff, especially to those who have delivered food parcels and will continue doing so during the summer break.

We wish you all a happy and safe summer and the schools look forward to welcoming pupils back in the autumn.

Yours sincerely,

Sue Hill and Judy Leggett, Co-Chairs of the Nebula Federation Governing Board

Him I Cleggett